

The Truro Township Trustees held a regular meeting Thursday, June 3, 2021 at 4:00 pm at Station 161. Present were Trustees Dennis Nicodemus, Pat Mahaffey and Chris Long, Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus, Administrator Jason Nicodemus, and Chief Sharps.

The Meeting was called to order with the pledge and roll call.

Regular Meeting

Pat Mahaffey moved to approve meeting minutes from the May 6 regular meeting and May 26 special meeting. Chris Long seconded. All in favor.

Resolution 2021-21: Resolution requesting the county auditor to certify to the Township information needed to enable the Township to levy a tax of the Ten Mill Limitation. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor.

Fire Department

Chief Sharps: 693 runs in May, 22 daily average – YTD Daily 20 average COVID update: Starting to get back to pre-pandemic protocols; continuing to wear masks on EMS runs; continuing to hold vaccination clinics.

Completed a walkthrough of 161 with architect and general contractor

New Part Time Fire-Fighters have passed background checks. Orientation is June 16.

New extrication tools were delivered. St 162 had 2 cars delivered to use for practice.

Lt. Schmidt and Sarah Knapp are applying for an AARP grant for Knox boxes to offer to residents through the community paramedic program.

Department physicals are due by September 2021. Program was suspended last year due to COVID.

Lt. Poole will begin the Ohio Fire Executive Program. Our department has 3 graduates and 2 currently in the program.

Joint training in Whitehall - May 19-21 – was very successful and positive comments from staff.

Had a couple fire incidents with rescues required. Will be recognizing staff at future meeting.

Roads and Cemetery

Superintendent report given by Jason Nicodemus:

Memorial Day ceremonies - thank you to Unit 1 for attending on Monday and flags were placed at veteran graves by Civil Air Patrol and Boy Scouts.

Working on projects that include tree removals that are moving headstones and fence replacement.

Meeting Minutes June 3, 2021

Flooding issues on Osgood: Received call from FC Engineer's office on complaint. Greg and Jim Ramsey traced it to a "hot ditch" within Columbus and County areas that was failing. Columbus and Engineer's to look into and will take time to fix. All drainage lines within Truro were operating.

Dump truck has been in shop for repairs on PTO relay and front ball joints/hub seals.

Administration

Fiscal Officer's report: Approved April 2021 bank reconciliation.

Administrator Jason Nicodemus: City of Reynoldsburg would like to attend July meeting to present on Waggoner Road Project.

No approval has come through on the American Rescue Plan Funding for townships. It is up to the State to decide, would be dispersed on population formula. Preparing for 2022 Tax budget.

Trustee Reports

NONE

New Business

NONE

Old Business

NONE.

Pat Mahaffey moved to approve payroll of \$309,560.95 and bills of \$451,880.25 for May. Chris Long seconded. All in favor.

Pat Mahaffey moved to authorize the Fiscal Officer to pay the bills and payroll for June. Chris Long seconded. All in favor.

Pat Mahaffey made a motion to adjourn at 4:25 p.m.

Next regular meeting will be Thursday, July 1, 2021 at 4:00pm at Station 161.

Trustee Dennis Nicodemus Trustee Pat Mahaffey Trustee Chris Long

Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus